Dear Senate Representatives of My Interests.

I am now a grandmother and was lucky to have had a homebirth with my last child in 1981. Should anyone one of you ever have the priviledge of giving birth and or being present when your partner does you know you have witnessed a Miracle.

The natural, the most natural thing that heaven devised on this planet is the birth of a human being. My uncle who was a famous and trusted gynecologist said that 98% of births were normal, so long as there was no interference.

No woman enters the path of homebirth without the most stringent of checks and balances for her safe candidature. But there are no guarantees in this life and records show more and more babies are suffering in hospitals because of these laws that forbid women to follow a safe and secure birth at home with family and support services. How much money you are saving is obvious!

Quite truly I say to you- there are enough laws built around womens bodies, laws made by men. Let us make the laws and the Earth would be a different place!

Suzanne Ingleton